
THE COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MIDDLESBROUGH 
COMMERCIAL STREET 

TEMPORARY TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2022 
 
The Council of the Borough of Middlesbrough gives notice that it proposes to make an Order 
under section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and any other enabling powers over 
an area of the highway being a temporary prohibition of driving on Commercial Street from its 
junction with Vulcan Street for a distance of approx. 100m in a westerly direction because of MBC 
regeneration works. An alternative highway will be available for use while the Order is in force 
being Gray Street, Lower East Street and Pioneering Way. 
 
The road will be closed on 04/01/2022 for up to 18 months. The Order may be extended with the 
approval of the Secretary of State for Transport. The temporary closure will not at any time prevent 
access for pedestrians to any premises situated on or adjacent to the road, or to any other 
premises accessible for pedestrians from, and only from, the road. Access will be maintained for 
the emergency services.  
 
A copy of the draft Order and Plan may be viewed on the Council's website 
www.middlesbrough.gov.uk. For further information, please contact Steve Rigg (Principal 
Engineer) @ trafficmanagement@middlesbrough.gov.uk. 
 
Dated 31/12/2021 
 
Charlotte Benjamin, Director of Legal and Governance Services, Town Hall, Middlesbrough, TS1 
9FX 
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